
BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE 
June 8, 1999 

5:10 P.M. 
 
 
The Budget and Finance Committee was called to order by Councilman Hakeem, Chairman, 
with Councilpersons Rutherford, Franklin, Hurley, Lively, and Taylor present.  City Attorney 
Randall Nelson; Management Analyst Randy Burns; and Shirley Crownover, Assistant Clerk 
to the Council, were also present. 
 
Others present included Adm. Boney, Daisy Madison, Don Bain, Fredia Kitchens, Randy 
Ray, Simone White, and Chris Haley. 
 
Chairman Hakeem asked if anyone had any questions concerning the Budget. 
 
Councilwoman Rutherford asked what Front Porch Alliance was, and it was explained that 
they work with churches and develop community resources and deal with social issues. 
 
Adm. Boney stated that the City Attorney has a brief Ordinance that he would bring up 
tonight that would insure that the step increases will go into effect on July lst. 
 
Attorney Nelson explained that this was an Ordinance to provide pay increases effective July 
1, 1999.  He read the caption of the Ordinance.  He explained that in essence this would let 
Adm. Boney go ahead and pay employees by July lst what has been built into the Budget and 
can give the raises without having retroactive pay. 
 
On motion of Councilman Taylor, seconded by Councilman Franklin, this will 
recommended to the full Council for approval. 
 
Chairman Hakeem reminded the Council members that there was another Budget and Finance 
Committee scheduled for next Tuesday, June 15th. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 5:15 P.M.  


